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Praise the Lord for: 

• The Salvation Army’s 60 years of ministry in Papua New Guinea this 
year and the Congress of celebration held Apr. 24, 2016.  

• The dedication of many Salvationists who gathered weekly at 5:00 
a.m. to pray for the Congress. 

• Territorial Leadership, 327 officers, more than 150 corps and 
outposts, and over 11,000+ Senior Soldiers & Adherent Members 

Matters for Prayer: 

Education: 

• The “mango tree” education and literacy program that trains 
teachers to go into remote areas to teach children who would 
otherwise go without basic education.  

• The more than 3700 children & young adults who receive a quality 
Chris tian education through The Salvation Army PNG.  Pray for the 
schools, for wise administrators, principals and Christian teachers 
who influence a generation of PNG children. 

• The 194 Literacy programs, which are providing a vital service to the 
more than 50% of school age children do not attend school. 

• The Lae Street School, where up to 150 street children receive an 
education who suffer from poverty, or are AIDS orphans. The 
children are glad to come, as they not only receive teaching, but 
food as well. 

Leadership: 

• Cadets in the two colleges training for full time service. 
• The influence of officers and health workers in villages and communities. 
• The work and influence of TYS Lt Gini Bugave whose child protection 

awareness program teaches about safe environments for children. 
• Pray for youth to rise up and lead the Army into the future. 
• Pray for government leaders to rise up who will bring an end to 

corruption and dysfunctional government. 
• Territorial Leaders Cols. Andrew & Yvonne Westrupp and Chief 

Secretary Lt. Col. Kelvin Alley. Pray that their leadership would be 
consistent with the faith they openly profess. 

• Pray for officers to embrace the challenges of leadership development; 
learning new things and putting them into practice in their appointments. 

• Pray for Visa approval for April & Marco, daughter & son-in-law of Majors 
Bill & Donna Barthau; for Marco to work at the Koki Clinic as Doctor in 
charge & for April to work as the Clinic manager. 

Finances 
• Pray for generous increase in desperately needed financial resources so 

the Territory can grow and expand its mission. 
• Pray for wisdom & guidance for the Territorial Leaders to help the 

Territory achieve financial sustainability for the future.  

Canada & Bermuda Territory: 

Cycle of Prayer for May 12, 2016 

• Cadets Ian & Kam Robinson – appointed to Bracebridge Community 
Church as Corps Officers after being commissioned in June. 

• Majors Ivan & Charlotte Robinson (Retired) Cambridge, ON 

• Major Malcolm & Rev. Dr. Barbara Robinson (Retired) Brockville, ON  

Personnel Communiqué Prayer Concerns: We join in prayerful support of 
those who have recently suffered the loss of loved ones: 

• Hastings, Major Darlene (George) – Corps Officer and Community & 
Family Service Officer, Kirkland Lake Community Church, ON - Brother 

• Vincent, Captain Corvin (Charlene) –Corps Officer, Leamington, ON  
- Grandfather 

• Abbott, Major Marion (Rtd) – Bonavista, NL – Husband 

Pray for the ministries of 14 new 
Cadet Lieutenants who were 
commissioned Feb. 7th in Kainantu.  
Pray as well for the Lord to raise up 
officers for national leadership in the 
Territory. 


